Dave Ouwinga of Easy Pro Presentation   11/2/1/2017   Sheridan TWP Hall

The purpose of this meeting was to address options to the Low Oxygen / Sediment condition of Fremont Lake.  Attending; Bruce Haveman, Ken Wolfiss, Doug Nieboer, Jerry Dougan, Dale Twing, Erick Elgin & Norm Knorr.

Dave outlined the history of his company & the services they provide to reduce the sediment levels in lakes.  The introduction focused on aeration & bacteria management to reduce sediment & increase oxygen levels.  Most of their applications are in smaller lakes.  Dave indicated they have a several year project on a 1,000+ acre lake in SW Michigan to reduce the sediment level.        

Most of the discussion was about the feasibility of increasing oxygen & reducing sediment levels in water depths over 25 feet.  The dialog between Dave & Erick on of how this applies to Fremont Lake was very informative & relevant to the MSU Project of 2016.  Both Dave & Erick pointed out that deep water sediment issues took a long time to develop & will take a long time to solve.  Erick mentioned the MSU Project that reported that Fremont Lake was on the EPA “Endangered Lakes” list in the 1970’s but has improved significantly.  Erick pointed out that the waste water facilities of the City of Fremont & Gerber contributed to the lake improvements.  In addition, the requirement of retention ponds for new construction contributes to addressing the sediment level.  The discussion of the probability of deep water sediment included the high cost & that DEQ has been reluctant to permit aeration treatment in deeper water because of concern this could disrupt the ego system of the lake which is not good for certain species of fish, ie Walleye.  

An added value of Dave’s presentation was the discussion with Dale on similar concerns of smaller & shallow area lakes could be beneficial on Lake Boards that Dale serves on.  

Thanks are in order to Dave, Erick & Dale for their participation & contribution in assisting the FLA Board in improving the water quality of the lake & it’s value to the community.

Following the presentation, we discussed the TWP Board rejection of the proposal to begin the process for the implementation of the No Wake Zone.  We concluded that without unanimous support this recommendation from the MSU Project probably cannot move forward.     

Norm Knorr   11/2/2017
